


Minutes of the Parent Teacher Group (PTG) Committee Meeting
8.00am, 8 December 2014, Room CON305
Minutes prepared by Siobhan Bland, PTG Secretary
Present:  Matthew Mills (Head of School), James Penstone (Cross Campus Principal), Michael Smith (Secondary Principal), Jason Cooper (Assistant Primary Principal), Andrew Gordon (Business Director), Emma Goligher (Development, Alumni and Marketing Manager), Genevieve Ahl (Services Manager), Malee Whitcraft (PTG Chairperson), Siobhan Bland (PTG Vice Chairperson/Secretary), Ann Vanasin (Thai Parent Group Rep), Nog Tangtrongchitr (Assistant Treasurer/Assistant Thai Parent Group Rep), Dyan Zimmerman (PTG Secondary Parent Rep), Rachael Cheung (Assistant PTG Primary Parent Rep), Anne Vandlick (PTG Year 7 Year Group Rep)
Meeting commenced at 8.05am
1. Apologies
· Clare Sharp (Primary Principal), Helen Thew (Assistant Principal, Student Welfare), Wikki Bhanubandh (PTG Treasurer), Malene Bloch Lundgaard (PTG Primary Parent Rep), Andrea Chaplin (Tiger Shop Manager), Daphne Seiler (PTG Fun Day Coordinator)

2. Minutes of the last meeting and Matters Arising
· DECISION:  Minutes of last meeting (16 September 2014) were approved with no objections or amendments.

3. Chairman's Report – Malee Whitcraft
· Malee Whitcraft thanked the school and parents for another successful International Day event.  Special thanks to Siobhan Bland for taking the lead in organising this big event.  Thanks to Katherine Ayrle for putting together the Expo Hall, Suzie Jhanji for the Cultural Show, Siobhan Bland for the Food Hall, and Daphne Seiler for the planning of the Parade.  I also enjoyed pulling the Parade together for Daphne during her recent illness.  ACTION:  Siobhan Bland to submit International Day Feedback Report to Malee Whitcraft for circulation with the Meeting Minutes.
· Malee Whitcraft said that the Primary and Secondary Parent Reps are working effectively with school and parents, meeting a few weeks before the PTG Committee meetings to bring matters forward for resolution.  She highlighted a matter raised by a number of Secondary parents regarding the cost breakdown of school trips, and that a request had been made for itemised billing.  Matthew Mills explained that the logistics involved in organising these events were complex, involving group travel and accommodation arrangements around busy schedules, and included consideration of safety and other risk assessments.  Arrangements for these trips are reviewed regularly to ensure the safety of the children, that schedules can be met, and that the best and fairest rate is selected for the group.  Parents need to trust that the school has both price and safety in mind.  Dyan Zimmerman asked about the contingency costings.  Andrew Gordon clarified that if contingency funds are not used, they do go into consolidated revenue, however on the whole the school does not raise revenue from these events.
· Malee Whitcraft reported that the PTG Communications Coordinator position is currently vacant and that she has been liaising with James Penstone about a possible new position on the PTG Committee for a Cross-Campus Rep to better align with Patana’s organisational structure.  Although the Primary and Secondary Schools are responsible for their respective art, drama and music programmes, it was suggested that the Cross-Campus Rep pick up these areas of the curriculum, which was generally supported.  This position will be further defined and included in future amendments to the PTG Constitution.
· Malee Whitcraft provided an update on the upcoming Patana Christmas Concert on Wednesday 17 December.  The concert is in the Theatre between 6pm and 7pm and celebrations continue outside between 7pm and 8.30pm.  Malene Bloch Lundgaard is coordinating the PTG’s stall at the event which will sell drinks and mince pies between 6pm and 9pm.  She added that Genevieve Ahl is kindly coordinating the food vendors this year, and is sourcing the PTG’s mince pies.
· Malee Whitcraft mentioned the PTG Survey and that the recommendations would be presented at an EGM in early 2015.

4. Treasurer’s Report – Wikki Bhanubandh
· ACTION:  Wikki Bhanubandh was absent from the meeting, and will circulate the December 2014 Budget Report with the Meeting Minutes.

5. Head of School Report – Matthew Mills
· Matthew Mills thanked the PTG for another great International Day.  He said that it was well communicated and reported that he had received a lot of positive feedback.  He liked the Expo Hall location in the Year 5/6 Building and said that the Food Hall was great.  He thanked the extended Patana family for such a wonderful event.
· Matthew Mills reported on Patana’s recent hosting of the FOBISEA Heads Conference from 7-10 November.  He extended a big thank you to Genevieve Ahl for her support.  Teachers from the other Asian schools had lots of positive feedback about Patana including the PTG facilities.
· Matthew Mills reported that Khun Gai [Khun Surapee Sorajjakool] had been appointed to the position of Head of the Thai Programme.  He reported that she had considerable experience in Thai and international schools, and that she commences in early March 2015.
· ACTION:  James Penstone to provide Khun Gai’s contact details to Ann Vanasin to pass onto the Thai Parent Group.
· Matthew Mills reported that he would be in London in January to fill outstanding teaching role vacancies.
· Matthew Mills wished the PTG a happy festive season and new year.

6. Cross Campus Report - James Penstone
· James Penstone reported that the development plan is under review this year.  He is keen to find out more about the Patana community’s understanding of its mission statement.  A targeted parent survey is to be undertaken and feedback will be provided next year.
· James Penstone reported that he is supportive of the proposed addition of a cross-campus parent representative position for the PTG.  He said he would like to see students taking a more active role in PTG activities and proposals for project funding.
· James Penstone reported on the Parents’ Gateway project and thanked Brian Taylor and Emma Goligher for their work on rolling it out.  He said he had received positive feedback about its usability and that if the PTG receives and feedback to please pass it on.

7. Secondary Report – Michael Smith
· Michael Smith thanked the PTG for International Day. 
· Michael Smith reported that the Secondary Residentials went well, and that the students were fantastic.
· Michael Smith reported on the Secondary Musical and that it was a great performance, despite ticket sales being down.
· Michael Smith reported that House Athletics would be held tomorrow, and that parents were welcome.
· Michael Smith reported that the awards assembly would be held next week and that Y13 trial exams would be held during the first week back.
· Michael Smith reported that commencement of the proposed work on the new science building had been confirmed and clearing of the site had begun.
· Michael Smith reported that the Wish List budgets for Primary and Secondary had been combined this round, and that the item had been ordered (ie. movable sound shell for the Theatre).
· Michael Smith notified that they had been made aware of a party at BITEC to be held tomorrow with a 20 + age restriction.  He said he was writing to parents to notify them.

8. Primary Reports - Clare Sharp
· Clare Sharp reported on the recent Year 5 Art Expo which provided an opportunity to unveil the new Primary Hall.
· Clare Sharp reported that the recent Primary Sports Days were a great success.
· Clare Sharp reported on the Year 1 celebrations including a wedding.
· Clare Sharp reported that the Year 6 play (with selection via the ECA) would alternate with the Secondary school.
· Clare Sharp reported on the success of the writing booster groups for Years 2, 4 and 6, and that more focus groups would be held next year.
· Clare Sharp reported on the Feeding Frenzy in which 10 schools competed.
· Clare Sharp reported that planning was under way for the Residentials.
· Clare Sharp reported on the success of the maths mornings held to date and that she looks forward to those occurring in the new year.

9. Business Report – Andrew Gordon
· Andrew Gordon reported that the work to commence on the new science building.
· Andrew Gordon reported that the Board would meet this week.

Services Report – Genevieve Ahl
· Genevieve Ahl reported on the Fun Run.  She said she had received some feedback regarding the online registration.  She reported that they had received the highest number of registrations this year and that a similar contribution was made to the charities as last year.  She reported that school had covered the operational costs and the PTG contributed to the breakfast budget.
· Genevieve Ahl thanked the PTG for the smooth running of International Day.
· Genevieve Ahl reported that this time of year was a busy one at Patana with the SILC Bazaar, the FOBISEA Conference and the Ploenchit Fair all occurring close together.  She said they were busy events but they ran smoothly with some damage to the fields due to rain.  She reported that the Ploenchit fair had 10,000+ attendees despite the rain.
· Geneveieve Ahl reported that the Christmas Concert would be held on 17 December, that 3 suppliers had been confirmed and that PTG would sell drinks and minced pies.  She also reported that the Christmas Assembly and Father Christmas’ appearance would be at 8am on 19 December.
· Genevieve Ahl reported that she would be meeting with PTG representatives and parents regarding suggestions about items sold at the Primary Snack Bar.  She reported that there might be some changes in the future, and that the matter would be resolved in the new year.
· Genevieve Ahl reported in detail on items in lost property including laptops, mobiles and wallets which have mostly been collected/returned.  Other items including watches, shoes etc. remain uncollected.
· Genevieve Ahl reported that ECAs had now finished, with only selective sports continuing.
· Genevieve Ahl reported on the recent visit from the US and Canadian Embassy’s Security Departments regarding recommendations for improvement.  She reported that the initial feedback received from them was good.
· Geneveive Ahl reported that the Term 2 set lunch reloading/top-up process will commence next week so that there are not any problems on the first day of Term 2.

Development, Alumni, Marketing and Publications - Emma Goligher
· Emma Goligher reported on the Student Achievement Magazine that was currently in preparation.
· Emma Goligher reported that the last Patana News would go out this Friday.  She reported that they are changing the look and feel of the Patana News to a flip-screen version so it reads more like a book.  It will be easier to navigate and improve readability.
· Emma Goligher reported that an Alumni activity was to be held at the Snapper restaurant in Soi 11 on 18 December and asked PTG reps to share this information with any Alumni they are in contact with.
· Emma Goligher reported that the second Patana Farmer’s Market would be held on 30 January in the Secondary Canteen.
· Emma Goligher reported that school photos would commence on 26 January for Secondary and 2 February for Primary.  She reported that after a 3-year review, U-Smile would be the vendor again due to the fact that there are no other providers that can deliver what is needed with regards to scale, quality and timeframes.  She asked that any feedback received from parents on this matter should be directed to her.  Emma Goligher also reported that all past photos are stored at school, and if anyone would like to request back copies, that they should contact her directly.

10. Primary Parent Rep’s report – Malene Bloch Lundgaard
· Rachael Cheung, Assistant Primary Parent Rep, provided an update in Malene Bloch Lundgaard’s absence.
· Rachael Cheung reported that a Parent Year Group rep meeting was held.  Only minor issues were raised including suggestions for the Primary Snack Bar and promotion of the PTG Room.

11. Secondary Parent Rep’s report – Dyan Zimmerman
· Dyan Zimmerman reported that she had received feedback from school about security procedures and alerts from Embassies.  Dyan Zimmerman reported that she had received some feedback about the Parents’ Gateway, and that she had advised parents that it is still early days, we are still getting used to the new system and advised them to do the online tutorial as it is helpful with getting started.  She reported that although some parents were concerned about a lack of options in school for SAT preparation, she explained that there are many capable organisations doing it externally, and that school was not in a position duplicate this service internally.  It was further added that an elective focused on preparing for SATs is already offered at school.

12. Thai Parent Group’s Report – Ann Vanasin
· Ann Vanasin shared some feedback from parents about the King’s Assembly including a suggestion for children to perform, clarification about whether parents are invited and the schedule.  It was clarified that it is one of five whole-school assemblies and that parents are invited.

13. Communications & Marketing Report – VACANT
· This position is currently vacant so no update was provided.

14. Tiger Shop Report – Andrea Chaplin
· Andrea Chaplin was absent from the meeting.

15. Round Robin
· ACTION:  Malee Whitcraft to liaise with Genevieve Ahl about confirmation of dates and catering for next PTG Meeting (proposed Monday 19 January 2015 in SPH201, and PTG EGM on Monday 26 January 2015 in CON305 @ 9am), and to notify details and any changes so invitees can be notified with enough notice.
· Debbie Smith, the PTG’s Newcomers Rep, reported that a letter is going to newcomers inviting them to get involved in the PTG and school activities.  ACTION:  Emma Goligher to liaise with Debbie Smith about adding the letter to the Newcomers’ Induction page on the Parent’s Gateway.

16. Date of Next PTG Committee Meeting – Monday 19 January 2015 [Proposed PTG Committee Meeting time has changed to 10am and proposed EGM date, time and location have changed to Monday 23 February 2015 in SPH201 at 8am].

Meeting ended at 9.15am
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